MINISTRY OF SOCIAL
DEVELOPMENT

TE MANATU WHAKAHIATO ORA

On 5 September 2019 and 16 September 2019, you emailed the Ministry requesting,
under the Official Information Act 1982, the following information:

e A list of all IT/computer related jobs that have been registered through WINZ
Porirua (for job seekers) since 2017 - year by year and their titles please.

e All IT related jobs registered with WINZ Porirua for each of the respective
years 2017,2018 and 2019.

A total of 10 IT positions were registered with the Porirua Community Link between 1
April 2017 and 30 June 2019. I can confirm that of these 10 IT positions, six
positions were registered in 2017 and four positions in 2018.

I can advise that of the 10 IT positions, five were titled Computer Technician Junior
and one each were titled IT Support Person, Computer Systems Engineer, IT
Technician Security, Help Desk Operator IT and Computer Software Developer.

The principles and purposes of the Official Information Act 1982 under which you
made your request are:

e to create greater openness and transparency about the plans, work and
activities of the Government,

e to increase the ability of the public to participate in the making and
administration of our laws and policies and

o to lead to greater accountability in the conduct of public affairs.

This Ministry fully supports those principles and purposes. The Ministry therefore
intends to make the information contained in this letter and any attached documents
available to the wider public shortly. The Ministry will do this by publishing this letter
on the Ministry of Social Development’s website. Your personal details will be deleted
and the Ministry will not publish any information that would identify you as the
person who requested the information.

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact
OIA Requests@msd.govt.nz.

Page 10of 2

National Office, Aurora Centre / 56 The Terrace (off Aurora Tce) / Wellington 6011
56 The Terrace, Aurora Tce / Wellington 6011 / New Zealand
Fax: +64 4 918 3100 / www.msd.govt.nz



If you are not satisfied with this response regarding IT positions registered at the
Work and Income Porirua, you have the right to seek an investigation and review by
the Ombudsman. Information about how to make a complaint is available at

www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 0800 802 602.

Yours sincerely

Bridget Saunders
Team Manager, Issue Resolution, Service Delivery
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